Superintendent Report
November 20, 2024

Happy November! 

Board Items
We have several approval items this month – mostly dealing with our multiple facility projects.  Please see a run down of items below. 

· Consent Items- 
· 2025 BOE calendar as discussed at the work session.  
· Job Description and Salary Schedule for the “new” position of Payroll and HR/Benefits Coordinator.  The salary schedule was created by looking at surrounding districts and yet keeping us in line with other salaries in the district in comparison to our neighbors. 
· Updated salary schedule for Director of Finance position.  The same method was applied as above. 
· Need to make a change for our after school pay for BMHS to match GES so asking for your approval.
· At the time of writing this the agenda item is not listed, but it may be if we can get the appropriate information.  There is a piece of equipment no longer being used for the field and we may add it for surplus.  

· Action Items
· Deed for GES from the City of Bellevue. We did not have this one to us before last month's board meeting.
· Tiger Lane easement documents as discussed at the work session.  I was just informed that SD1 has a contractor, and they are currently talking with Perkins/Carmack in an effort to coordinate the work.  Fingers crossed!
· Approve a change order for the Ben Flora HVAC project which would raise the units to get them out of the floodplain. 
· Pay application #4 for the Ben Flora HVAC project. 
· Approve change order to GES project.  These were discussed at the work session.
· Pay application #5 for the GES renovation
· Approve a BG-1 for the “acquisition of property” due to the deed change.  This was a KDE requirement and is likely the cheapest BG the board will ever approve.  It is in the amount of $1.00
· Approve the BG-4 for the project that was already taking place when I arrived in the district. 
· Approve the hearing report regarding the district facility plan.  The hearing was held on Wednesday, November 13 and once you approve the report, we will send all information to KDE in order to receive approval of our District Facility Plan by the Kentucky Board of Education. 

. 

Groundbreaking
Thank you for attending our groundbreaking event.  It was a such a beautiful day and there is much to celebrate. We had lots of positive feedback from the event and many people are excited about the project.  Thank you for making this “dream” a reality.  

Veterans Day
The Veterans Day program on November 11 was a great success and we all agreed that we enjoyed the afternoon program.  Our students did a fantastic job honoring our veterans and we are hopeful they understand the gratitude needed for these brave men and women.  I always enjoy when we have our whole student body and staff gathering in one place.

Food Service
For the month of October our food service department provided:
· 5,941 Breakfast meals
· 9,170 Lunch meals
· 1,408 After School Snacks
· 67 grandparents/adults ate lunch at GES when Grandparents Day was celebrated
I am grateful for the hardworking adults in our food service department for providing great meals for our students.  

Black and Gold Night
I am excited to share that on Monday, November 25 we will have a black and gold night where we will introduce our cheerleading and basketball teams from elementary to varsity. This is a free event for our community and a way to get everyone excited about the upcoming seasons.  This will be held from 7:00-8:00 in our gym.  I hope you are able to join us!

Budget Meetings
Once Mr. Morgan gets settled, we will be meeting with all departments to review budgets and gather information regarding needs in preparing for the 25-26 draft budget in January. His first day in the district is November 19.

Upcoming Meetings/Events
· November 25: Black and Gold Night – 6:00
· November 27-29: No School; Thanksgiving break
· December 4: Work Session
· December 8-10: I will be attending the Kentucky Association of School Superintendents Annual Conference in Louisville. 
· December 10: GES Winter Program – 6:00@ Ben Flora
· December 18: Board Meeting
· Deemer 23-January 3: Winter Break


As always, please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Respectfully submitted,
Misty Middleton
Superintendent 
